
  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

    

 
 

 

 
 

 
  

  
  

 
 

 
 

 
      

   
 

 
 
  
 

 
  

 
 

 
 

         

 
 
   
      
    

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 

Region 10 
2201 Sixth Avenue, MS/RX 43 
Seattle, Washington 98121 

Bruce Goldberg, MD, Director 
Department of Human Services 
Human Services Building 
500 Summer Street Northeast, E-15 
Salem, Oregon 97301-1097 

RE: Oregon State Plan Amendment (SPA) Transmittal Number 10-007 

Dear Dr. Goldberg: 

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) Seattle Regional Office has completed 
its review of the Oregon State Plan Amendment (SPA) Transmittal Number 10-007. 

This amendment removes the Targeted Case Management (TCM) Tuberculosis program from 
the State plan. The TCM Tuberculosis SPA was approved by CMS on March 10, 2009, 
through the approval of Oregon SPA Transmittal Number 08-012, but was not implemented 
by the State. As the State has reported that the program was never implemented, CMS 
understands that there will be no Medicaid beneficiaries who will lose coverage as a result of 
the approval of the SPA. 

This SPA is approved effective May 25, 2010, as requested by the State. 

If you have any additional questions or require any further assistance, please contact me, or 
have your staff contact Wendy Hill Petras at (206) 615-3814 or wendy.hillpetras@cms.hhs.gov. 

Sincerely, 

/s/ 

Carol J.C. Peverly 
Acting Associate Regional Administrator 
Division of Medicaid and Children’s Health 

Operations 

cc:  Judy Mohr-Peterson, Administrator, Department of Medical Assistance Program 
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